

Ref: OIA 21-045 Stewart McKenzie stewart.mckenzie@poriruacity.govt.nz (04) 237 1376

13 April 2021

**Brian Warburton** 

Via email: fyi-request-14952-0218ee4d@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Brian

Response to official information request regarding the Council putting Plimmerton Farm Plan Change 18 budget and costs on our website

I refer to your request for official information received on 19 March 2021 regarding whether the Council will be posting information on its website regarding the costs and budget associated with Plimmerton Farm Plan Change 18. The questions you specified have been included as numbered headings in bold below with our response following:

- 1. Will the Council be posting information of this nature about the costs incurred, and costs recovery from PDL, on its website;?
- 2. if not why; and,
- 3. if so, when.

There is no requirement to make financial information relating to Resource Management Act 1991 plan change processes available.

However, we do report on our overall budget in our Annual Report which is released in October every year. This is where we share our budget expenditure based on our planned work. At that time, we will make the information available on the Council's website.

If you wish to discuss this with us, please feel free to contact Stewart McKenzie at <a href="mailto:Stewart.McKenzie@poriruacity.govt.nz">Stewart.McKenzie@poriruacity.govt.nz</a> or phone 04 237 1376.

Ngā mihi

Wendy Walker Chief Executive

Kaiwhakahaere Matua

Indy Walls

